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National Orthodontic Waiting List Initiatives: 

• The orthodontic care of some Grade 4 patients from the Clare area has been
outsourced to private service providers under the National Orthodontic Treatment
Waiting List Initiative. It can be anticipated that, subject to the continuity of funding
for this initiative, more Grade 4 patients will be eligible to avail of this initiative going
forward.

• A National waiting List Initiative for Grade Sa patients in the 11-14 year old cohort is
currently at the procurement stage but there is currently no timeframe for the
commencement of this initiative. It can be anticipated that Sa patients from Co. Clare
in the appropriate age category will be eligible to avail of treatment under this initiative
once it has commenced.

• As with all patients who are on orthodontic treatment waiting lists, patients from the
Co. Clare are entitled to receive orthodontic care within Northern Ireland under the
Northern Ireland Planned Healthcare Scheme. Under this scheme, the HSE will
reimburse orthodontic fees up to a maximum of €2,200 or the cost of treatment
abroad, whichever is the lesser. The entire course of treatment must be completed
within Northern Ireland and should the patient attend any orthodontic appointment in
Ireland, the entire programme of care will be ineligible for reimbursement. Further
information in relation to this scheme are available from the National Contract Point
via telephone at 056 7784547 or 056 7784546

In response to your request for commentary on the current waiting times for patients to 
access HSE Orthodontic Services, Dr. Mullane has provided the following information: 

• 80% of patients from Co. Clare are seen for orthodontic assessment within 3 months
of referral

• 100% of patients from Co. Clare are seen within 6 months of referral.

Dr. Mullane confirmed that the reported statistics outlined above are well in advance of the 
target set out in the National Operational Plan. She also advised that the average waiting 
time for HSE Orthodontic treatment is currently over 4 years. 

Dr. Mullane wishes to assure you that the service is making every effort to see patients in as 
timely a manner as is possible within the resources which are currently available to them. 

I trust the above information addresses the issues raised in your representation. 

Yours sincerely, 

Margaret Costello 
Head of Service 
Primary Care 


